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May 8, 2024 
 
Treasure Mitchell 
WA State Dept. of Ecology 
  
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2022-09-06278 
Property: Jeld Wen/Former Nord Door Facility Cleanup 
Re:          Recommendation for Monitoring 
 
Dear Treasure Mitchell: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Department of Archaeology and Historic 
Preservation (DAHP) regarding the above referenced proposal. This action has been reviewed 
on behalf of the State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) under the provisions of the Model 
Toxics Control Act (WAC 173-340-815).  Our review is based upon documentation contained in 
your communication. 
 
We concur with the area affected as indicated in your communication of March 22, 2024, and 
with the proposed course of action (monitoring by a 36 CFR 61 qualified archaeologist).  
 
Please note that these comments are only regarding archaeology; I note that Ecology has been 
consulting with DAHP (specifically, Maddie Levesque) on impacts to the Built Environment. 
Please continue consulting regarding those impacts as necessary.  
 
Also, we appreciate receiving any correspondence or comments from concerned tribes or other 
parties that you receive as you consult for this project. These comments are based on the 
information available at the time of this review and on behalf of the State Historic Preservation 
Officer in conformance with Executive Order 21-02.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David E. Witt, Ph.D. 
Assistant State Archaeologist 
(360) 972-4616 
David.Witt@dahp.wa.gov 


